BEECH MOUNTAIN PARKS COMMITTEE
MINUTES
July 5, 2006

I Call to Order

Chairperson Reub Mooradian called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. in the Town Hall
Council Chambers. Other members present were Gil Adams, Jim Brooks, Gail Cooper and
Calder Smoot. Also present were Town Manager Michael Boaz, Public Works Director Riley
Hatch, and Recreation Committee Chairman Fred Pfohl.

IL Consideration of Minutes — June 7, 2006

Mr. Brooks moved to amend the minutes of June 7, 2006 because his name was miswritten, Mr.
Adams seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

III.  Recreation Center — Michael Boaz — Mr, Boaz reported that the Recreation Center is
running well and has over 100 members. Activities are planned for almost everyday through the
month of July. Mr. Boaz reported to the Committee that Craig Colistra would be taking over as
Interim Director of the Recreation Center due to the resignation of Rosemary Burnett,

IV.  Staffing Update — Mr. Hatch reported that a new trail maintenance employee has been
hired. B.J. Hughes, who held the position a few years ago, has been rehired. Mr, Hughes knows
the trails and what the responsibilities include. Mr. Hughes’s current focus is cleaning park
areas, and then he will direct his efforts toward trail maintenance.,

V. Other Business

a. Mr. Smoot inquired about the status of bike trail signage. Mr. Adams reported
that all bike trails had been marked as of this weekend. Mr. Brooks suggested
that the TDA consider a map for the bike trails.

b. Mr. Brooks moved to put a sign on the land indicating public parking is available

and following up on leasing from Mr. Accardi and himself on the Town Council
Agenda, seconded by Mr. Smoot.

VII. Adjournment

Upon a motion by Mr. Brooks, seconded by Ms. Cooper, the meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Bobby Dziewuliski
Intern




